

UNIT 1 – THIRD GRADE

Name: _____ Grade: _____

Vocabulary

Look at the picture. Select the correct activity shown in the picture.

1. A) hiking
 B) sightseeing
 C) kayaking



2. A) whitewater rafting
 B) visiting museums
 C) kayaking



3. A) sightseeing
 B) rock climbing
 C) scuba diving



4. A) visiting museums
 B) camping
 C) scuba diving



5. A) surfing
 B) hiking
 C) rock climbing



Choose the best word or phrase to complete the sentence.

6. Sam and Alex went _____ today. They spent all day at the beach.
A) hiking
B) rock climbing
C) surfing
7. My parents took me to New York City when I was a child. We went _____ and saw many interesting places.
A) whitewater rafting
B) sightseeing
C) camping
8. Jenny used special equipment to breath underwater when she went _____ last year.
A) scuba diving
B) kayaking
C) camping
9. _____ is a dangerous activity. We have to wear a lot of safety equipment.
A) Rock climbing
B) Visiting museums
C) Sightseeing
10. My family went _____ on a lake last weekend.
A) surfing
B) kayaking
C) visiting museums

Grammar

Use the following to answer questions 11-15:
Complete the conversation. Use the correct verb.

11. **A** I'm taking a day off next month to visit my family.
 B So _____ I, but I'm taking a day off to go kayaking.
12. **A** I want to go to Florida soon.
 B So _____ I. I read that plane tickets are getting cheaper.
13. **A** I went to a warm, beautiful place on vacation this winter.
 B So _____ I! My husband and I went to Mexico. Where did you go?
14. **A** I can't take any time off this month. I have a lot of work to do.
 B Neither _____ I. This project is going to take a lot of time.
15. **A** I didn't have a good time at the party. It was so boring.
 B Neither _____ I. The food was terrible.

Choose the correct response.

16. **A** Emily went to Chicago last month.
 B _____. We went together.
 A) So did I
 B) Neither did I
 C) I wasn't
17. **A** I'm not going to Dan's party tonight.
 B Really? _____. It's going to be fun.
 A) Neither am I
 B) I am
 C) So was I
18. **A** I can't wait until our big trip next month.
 B Well, _____. I'm afraid it's going to be too hot there.
 A) neither do I
 B) I can
 C) I'm not
19. **A** Suzanne can't go scuba diving this weekend.

- B** _____. I'm going hiking with my family.
A) Neither can I
B) So do I
C) I can

20. **A** I don't like to go camping in the winter. It's cold and uncomfortable.
B _____. I like the summertime better.
A) So do I
B) I didn't
C) Neither do I

Listening



Listen. Write

Listen the audio then **write five sentences** or important details

1. _____
2. _____
3. _____
4. _____
5. _____

Reading

Read the text. Choose the best answer to the question about the text.

Cecilia was in Japan for a year, but now she's home. She went there to study Japanese. She made a lot of friends and completed one year of college. When she returned home, she was happy and also sad. She was happy to be with her family in Florida again, but she missed her new Japanese friends. A month after her return, she got a call from her Japanese friends Akiko and Hana. They asked if they could come visit her in the summer. "Sure!" she answered excitedly. "I'll show you around."

Cecilia planned fun activities for their arrival in June. She knew her friends would have a good time. On their first day, Cecilia took them to Miami to go sightseeing. The weather was cool. "The buildings are so interesting!" Akiko and Hana exclaimed.

The next day, Cecilia drove them to the beach to go surfing. Akiko spent a lot of time in the water, while Hana and Cecilia sat on the beach and talked.

For the rest of the week, Cecilia showed them several other tourist places in Southern Florida. When they left, Akiko and Hana were anxious to tell their families about their amazing vacation in Florida with their American friend.

21. Why did Cecilia go to Japan?
 - A) for a vacation
 - B) to study Japanese
 - C) to start a new job

22. What happened a month after Cecilia returned to Florida?
 - A) Cecilia returned to Japan
 - B) Akiko and Hana visited Cecilia in Florida
 - C) Akiko and Hana asked if they could visit Cecilia

23. What did Akiko and Hana like about sightseeing?
 - A) the warm weather
 - B) the interesting buildings
 - C) the water

24. How long did Akiko and Hana visit?
A) one week
B) one year
C) one month
25. What are Akiko and Hana going to do with their families?
A) go surfing with them at the beach
B) visit several tourist places with them
C) talk about the wonderful trip

Writing

1. Write a letter to a friend about a bad vacation. Answer the following questions:
Where did you go? _____
When did you go? _____
Who did you go with? _____
What did you do? _____
Why didn't you enjoy it? _____

Speaking

2. Talk about a place you visit on weekends. Answer the following questions:
Where do you go? _____
Who do you go with? _____
Is it close to you? _____
What things do you do there? _____
What do you like about this place? _____